Central Montessori Elementary

PTO/PTSA Meeting Minutes

Thursday, May 25, 2017
6:30-7:30

Introduction/Welcome
Attendees: Kim & Gabe Schenz, Shannon Pearson, Kim Robertson, Nikki Theisen, Angie Lundblad, Lisa Landherr, Melanie Olson, Ruby Montgomery
Before starting the meeting, the group discussed the conflict over meeting schedules, including the strong objections of Shawn Matyi (the current PTO President) to today’s meeting.  Given the amount of work that needed to be done by the end of the year, the rare opportunity to ask Lisa Landherr about compliance, and the fact that today’s meeting does not preclude another meeting in June, the members in attendance decided to go ahead with the meeting.  It was also noted that this was a regularly scheduled meeting and insufficient time was given for the proposed cancellation (per PTSA bylaws and proposed PTO bylaws). 
PTO Compliance Review: Lisa Landherr
· Lisa is a CME parent and served in different roles on the PTSA for many years. She has experience with non-profit compliance in addition to the training she received when attending the Minnesota PTA Conference. We asked her to help us ensure we are complying with basic requirements for a non-profit.
· The PTO needs to ensure we can prove we are a non-profit with 501(c) (3) status.  

· None of us could produce our EIN number.
· Shawn has stated that he has the EIN number and the card.  We will ask Shawn for these and ensure all board members know the EIN number.
· We believe the EIN was needed to open the bank account.  In case Shawn doesn’t have the card, Gabe will check with the bank.

· The 3rd pathway was to contact the IRS by phone.  The IRS employee said she would send the EIN to the address of record if we had provided enough information in our request, but that she was unable to confirm we were eligible to receive the information by phone.  There seemed to be an issue with the address of record.  (Angie will talk to Julie Anderson and ask her to watch for the letter.)
· If the PTO doesn’t receive the EIN by mail in 7-10 business days, the PTO will need to send a letter to:
BMF Entity Unit

International Revenue Service

STOP 6273

Ogden, Utah

84201
· A search of an IRS website showed no record of a charitable organization associated with the PTO, but this does not mean the paperwork hasn’t been filed.

· The PTO needs to have hard copy records for all expenditures and must use some kind or tracking system to itemize expenses.

· Gabe doesn’t have receipts, but Shawn has been keeping them.  All receipts will need to be given to Gabe before he transitions out of his role as Treasurer.
· Expense reports / reimbursement requests should be filled out and stapled to receipts
· We should attempt to do this for expenses from this year

· Kim will update the old PTSA form for PTO and print copies to be kept in the office for easy access
· The PTO needs to have bylaws that govern its operation.

· No one could completely explain why we hadn’t yet edited and approved the bylaws

· Kim, Lisa, and Gabe reviewed and lightly edited the version drafted by Jessica Matyi.
· Edited version of the bylaws was unanimously approved by members present at the meeting.
· Bylaws will be emailed to teachers for broad distribution to families and posted on the PTO website

· Bylaws are open for amendments that can be proposed and approved in regular meetings.

· The PTO really should have 2-person approval for dispensing funds.  This is a best-practice for any non-profit.
· This is not currently done.  Shawn and Gabe are on the bank account, but only single signatures are required.

· Lisa recommends all 4 board members be listed on the bank account.

· Some discussion on the difficulty of using the card; dual sign-off is not practical.  Lisa recommends the card be kept in a safe place where it can be accessed by authorized users – such as a locked drawer with Julie Anderson in the office. The card can then be “checked out” for use on expenses that have already been approved in meetings.
· Good that PTSA was dissolved using the process in the PTSA bylaws, but need to ensure Minnesota PTA has formally been notified.

· Kim drafted a letter for Shawn to sign and mail after the vote, but unsure if this was actually sent.

· MN PTA website says it is continually updating the list of active PTAs and lists the CME PTSA, so need to follow up with them if the letter has been sent
Treasurer’s Report: Gabe Schenz
· Have about $7,000 total (checking and savings)
· Briefly reviewed activity report for last 12 months (part of Lisa’s review) from the bank and had a few expenses that lacked traceability – Gabe will follow up on these

· Several expenses were approved via unanimous vote:

· Up to $15 per classroom for end-of-the year party

· About $60 for picture frames for the 14 graduating 6th graders (Kim will donate refreshments this year.)
· Up to $600 for bussing for K-3 to a play in September (2 buses needed)

· $200 grant for each teacher (including Special Ed) to reimburse costs for classroom materials.  More may be granted mid-year once fall fundraising numbers are known.
2017-2018 Officer Elections:
The following individuals were nominated, seconded, and unanimously approved:
· President: Angie Lundblad

· Vice-President: Shannon Pearson

· Treasurer: Melanie Olson

· Secretary: Kim Robertson

**Note: Shannon served as VP in the 2016-2017  school year, but didn’t feel she has the time to be President, so an election was held for President.  Shannon was re-elected as VP and Kim was re-elected as Secretary.
Special meeting currently scheduled for June 8, 2017. Kelly Lafean and Mark Jansen will share thoughts on PTO.
